Minutes: Academic Senate Standing Committee on Internationalization

Friday, 28 March 2008
Present:  Ball, Beaver, Ferrarini, Goodrich, Mihalopoulos, Orf, Sanford, Siles, Yang.  Excused: Mowafy.  Guest: Laura Reissner.
Ferrarini called the meeting to order at 3:10 p.m.  Minutes for February 22 and March 14 were approved.
Chair’s report: COI officers will co-develop an annual report to the Senate.  There was no secretary’s report.  Provost Koch has approved our survey of department heads; after brief discussion, we determined to send the preliminary “opinion” survey to them now, and schedule a follow-up survey of statistical data in the fall.
Executive Director’s report:  There is continued progress on grant proposals.  The Japanese Consul has confirmed his visit to NMU scheduled for April 10; Siles and Mihalopoulos are collaborating on a concurrent Japanese film festival, and also established a liaison with the Peter White Library for public showing of the films off campus. The Consul is giving a public presentation on Japanese-American relations and supporting NMU efforts to arrange for a professorial exchange.

It was proposed and agreed that COI should invite a representative from the International Studies Academic Advisory Committee (ISAAC) to our nest meeting on April 11.

We discussed general curricular issues of internationalization with Prof. Reissner, chair of CUP, following an informal question-and-answer format.

· How do new internationalizing courses start?  One standard method is to begin with the special topics 295/495 designation to pilot a course, then develop a proposal with a unique course number, gaining department approval, and then propose it to CUP.  

· What is helpful (or not) to CUP in evaluating these proposals?  Travel brochures from companies that do not stress academics are a red flag; all proposals must specifically spell out academic issues such as course content, activities, contact hours, and so forth.
· How else can faculty deal with course design or numbering?  They can use an existing course as a “core” and develop an additional 1-2 credit course for a study/project abroad, or create a new course number for the combined experience.
· How can study abroad courses attract a broad spectrum of students and satisfy the degree requirements of more than one department?  Siles described the Michigan State model of multiple course numbers with a single content.  Reissner said that proposals would have to address the current CUP requirements and gain assent from all departments involved: this would mean clear goals and objectives and approval of instructor credentials from each.  This is also a contractual issue, so advance consultation with the Grievance Officer is advisable.  Because we are contemplating changes in future Liberal Studies course models, it is probably best not to spend too much time and effort right now on new Liberal Studies courses with international content.  

· What can COI do to help CUP?  Any suggestions for CUP would be appreciated, especially for situations that may not be specified in some departments’ bylaws: an example would be how to apportion credit for non-classroom activities such as museum and site visits, service projects, etc. – some departments treat these as labs, others have no similar provision.  Most of all, proposed courses must have clear, explicit course goals and objectives, and sufficient content and academic activity to warrant the requested credit hours.  Another important component is preparatory activity before foreign travel, and post-travel assignment(s) or activity.  (Ferrarini left at this point to attend a job candidate interview in her department, and Goodrich chaired the remainder of the meeting.)
· Is any particular model for study abroad experiences currently predominating in the proposals reviewed by CUP?  No, and CUP has not discussed the possibility of a common or preferred model for such courses as yet.
· How will the NMU Roadmap’s proposed evolution of majors affect us?  Faculty are more of an immediate issue than curriculum – we need enough qualified faculty to teach the courses.  What happens to course proposals after CUP has reviewed them?  They are voted on by the Senate and approved by the VPAA (being listed on the Academic Affairs website) before they can go into effect. 

· Has CUP discussed using course number suffixes as a means of indicating international content?  Yes, but inconclusively.  Another major issue to be addressed with such courses is cost to NMU and especially to students.

The committee warmly thanked Prof. Reissner for the discussion and expressed openness to future two-way collaboration.  For the Good of the Order, it was announced that a visiting scholar, Maria Ojo, would be giving a public presentation on the Argentine expatriate experience.
We adjourned at 4:30 p.m.

Submitted by Peter Goodrich, COI Secretary
